Remarks for Mr Philip WH Yung, Commissioner for Tourism,

at the opening of the HK photo exhibition 

Dijon, 28 November 2012

Ms (Safia) Otokoré, Ladies and Gentlemen,

I am delighted to welcome you all to our photo exhibition.  
We are very grateful to the Regional Council of Burgundy and the City of Dijon for their assistance in organising the Hong Kong Week in Burgundy and this exhibition, which will run until 14 December.

This is an important year for Hong Kong as it celebrates the 15th anniversary of the establishment of the Hong Kong Special Administrative Region.  The “One Country, Two Systems” principle and the Basic Law - the constitutional document which enshrines all of Hong Kong’s rights and freedoms - have been successfully implemented.  Hong Kong people are administering Hong Kong with a high degree of autonomy.
Hong Kong is well-known as one of the world’s great cities and an international business and financial centre, but there are many facets of Hong Kong that still remain little known to the French public.

The black and white pictures you see here today are the personal vision of Hong Kong of renowned Belgian photographer Jean-Dominique Burton.  We have contrasted these with some recent colour photographs of Hong Kong and some of its iconic buildings.

Added to these will be a new cruise terminal in the heart of our city, which will be able to accommodate the largest vessels starting some time next year.  This will become another attraction to the large number of visitors to Hong Kong – 42 million last year –other than They Hong Kong’s rich cultural heritage and its unique blend of East and West.  
Tourists can easily find good food and wine in the culinary capital of Hong Kong.  They enjoy our annual Wine & Dine Festival, just held earlier this month, which has become a flagship event on the wine calendar of Hong Kong since we exempted wine duty in 2008.  We have to thank France – and Burgundy in particular – for bringing wines to Hong Kong as the Asian wine trading and distribution hub.
From Hong Kong we bring to Dijon not only this exhibition, but another taste of Hong Kong culture, namely the RTHK Quartet.  It will be performing at the Grand Theatre on 1 December, together with the Quatuor Manfred.  I hope you will be able to attend, and that you will find this exhibition and the Hong Kong week enjoyable.

Thank you.
